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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Monday, May 4, 2015
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

It’s what you learn after you know it all that counts. John Wooden
Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bobbie Jo Sheridan, Bonnie Forsyth, Colleen Reisener, Lisa Crabbs, Lynette Judd, Natalie Montross & Roger Netsch
Voting Members Absent: Angel Nelson, Brooke Nott, Jovanka Westbrook & Tonya King
Public Present: Mindie Bentcik, Sarah Hohanshelt, Tamaria Willams, Kristin Walker & Chad Hargin
Approval of Agenda 

 Bonnie moved, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 7-0.
Approval of Minutes (April 7th)
Roger moved, seconded by Colleen. Motion carried 7-0.
New Business 
1. Family Team Meeting Update: Madeline Adams

Last month, 22 children ages 0-5 were served through the FTM process in Madison, Marion and Warren Counties. This brings the total to 177 for FY15.

Twenty-eight FTMs/CBFTMs/YTDMs were held in April. The goal for reach month is 20 meetings. Sarah completed two CBFTMs. Nin referrals were received last month. The total number of meetings held for FY15 is now at 212 with two months to go. The goal is 200.

Madeline is only booking FTMs out until June 19, 2015 in preparation for the transition.

Sarah asked, on Madeline’s behalf, what the Steering Committee would like Madeline to do with CBFTMs as her last day as a Warren County employee in this role will be June 30, 2015. The group discussed the pros and cons of Madeline continuing to take referrals until June 30th (funding, facilitators to complete follow ups, etc.) Bonnie then made a motion to recommend that Madeline stop taking new Community Based Family Team Meeting (CBFTM) referrals and complete any remaining follow ups prior to June 30th. Roger seconded the motion. 

Sarah will continue to accept CBFTM referrals in FY16 with the understanding that she will complete 12 meetings per year.

2. CPPC Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 

a. Conference (Discussion)
The conference committee will meet after this meeting. The conference will be held Thursday, May 14th from 12-3pm at the First United Methodist Church in Indianola. Everything is coming together!
b. Provider Meetings

Sarah is still attending each of the three provider meetings on a monthly basis. She completed the Madison County Cares minutes in April.


c. Family Team Meetings

Sarah completed one prep and one FTM in Madison County since our last meeting. She also has one follow up meeting scheduled for Wednesday. This will bring her total to 19 meetings for the fiscal year (goal of 12).
d. Website
The website is business as usual. Sarah averages between 5 and 10 requests to have things posted on the website per week. Weekly updates are still being sent out and the Events Calendar is maintained on a daily basis.
e. Al’s Pals

Sarah has completed all scheduled Al’s Pals visits for Fy15. Pleasantville Elementary School did not schedule a visit again this fiscal year making them ineligible for DCAT funding for Al’s Pals in FY16.
f. Miscellaneous
 Sarah reviewed 14 grant proposals for PCA Iowa last month. She will also participate in a follow up conference call.

She completed all necessary reporting for DCAT/CPPC and CBCAP by April 15th and 10th respectively.

Sarah attended the two day PCA Iowa Conference in Des Moines April 14th and 15th. This was a great learning environment and opportunity to network with other areas.

Sarah met with Joe to discuss FY16 planning on April 16th.

She completed a wellness activity required for wellness points through our employer, Warren County, by watching a presentation on chiropractic care on April 22nd. 


g. Upcoming

Other upcoming events (which are also open to the public) Sarah plans to attend are: the Statewide CPPC meeting (5/5/15) & the Regional CPPC meeting (6/9/15). Immersion 201 will be held 11/3/15. This is a great training for new voting members! 

Sarah has also begun working on her yearly plan and year-end CPPC Evaluations which are due May 15th and August 15th, respectively.
3. Updates From Group
Lynette: Parent Cafés are starting now. The Grandparent Café will be held on Saturdays in Winterset. Parent Cafes will be held in the evening and during the day in Winterset. All are welcome. More information can be found at www.cppconline1.com. Mindie Bentcik will be a table host for these cafes and will hopefully become a facilitator in the future. Natalie Montross is currently a facilitator.
The Madison County Prevent Child Abuse Council hosted many activities in April for Child Abuse Prevention Month.
Bonnie: Partners in Family Development was selected by the Public Relations class at Simpson College to have a marketing campaign developed for them by students. Bonnie noted that the students had great ideas for promoting Parents as Teachers and Partners in Family Development. She noted that overall it was a great process that Partners in Family Development benefited greatly from.
Bobbie Jo: May is Teen Empowerment month which Bobbie Jo described as a more positive and inclusive approach to Teen Pregnancy Prevention month. Awareness initiatives this month aim to empower teens to take control of their sexual health. This is a statewide campaign which can be found on social media, at health fairs and in various activities in schools throughout the state. More information can be found at www.EyesOpenIowa.org.
EyesOpenIowa is in the process of renewing the contracts; this is not a competitive grant year. While Madison, Marion and Warren Counties are not part of their grant, Bobbie Jo is filling the counties’ needs as requested. She worked with Melcher-Dallas and Carlisle Schools this school year. If your school or agency would like programming, please contact Bobbie Jo.

EyesOpenIowa will be holding several trainings this spring and summer. Information is available on the EyesOpenIowa website (www.EyesOpenIowa.org) or the CPPC website (www.cppconline1.com). Some of the trainings do offer Drake Graduate Credit and/or AEA Teacher re-licensure credit.
Mindie: The Parent Partner Summit will be held this Wednesday and Thursday. This is the first year the summit will have representatives from all 99 counties!
Parent Partners are still taking referrals.
Roger: WeLIft is offering many classes ranging from interviewing skills to computer basics to operating Microsoft products. Information on these classes can be found at www.weliftjobsearch.org.
In August, WeLift is preparing to start a class which will focus on how to maintain employment. The class will cover such things as how to deal with a difficult supervisor or coworker to filling out a W4. 

WeLift now has two women who are certified job developers. This means that they care certified to work with employees to help them find the right job.

Roger and the WeLift staff are working to develop a list of Warren County (or nearby) employers interested in partnering with WeLift to help place individuals wishing to gain employment.

Additionally, Roger and staff are working on a grant proposal which will focus on helping single parents specifically single mothers.
Joe: The DCAT Governance Board voted to approve the previously discussed $3,000 for WeLift per the Steering Committee Voting Members’ recommendation. The Warren County Board of Supervisors will meet tomorrow to discuss matching DCAT’s contribution.
Keith Wunder from the state confirmed that he will be able to facilitate the DCAT funding consensus scoring process on June 2nd & 11th from 8:00am-3:00pm. Steering Committee Voting Members will, individually, create lists of strengths and weaknesses of each proposal. They will then meet with Keith, Joe and Sarah to discuss their strengths and weaknesses. The group as a whole will then score each proposal. We will be putting the comments from each individual Steering Committee member into the spreadsheet for documentation.

The DCAT Governance Board, CPPC Steering Committee, Joe, Madeline and Sarah would like to thank Kristin Walker for her service to Madison, Marion and Warren Counties. She has been wonderful to work with over the last 7.5 years. She has accepted the Social Work Administrator (SWA) position with the Department of Human Services in the Des Moines Service Area.

We will hold the DCAT proposal scoring meetings in place of the June meeting. If you are a voting member, please plan to attend June 2nd or June 11th from 8:00am-3:00pm. If you have a preference on the date, please let Sarah know ASAP as we will be breaking up the groups soon! If you are not a voting member, our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 7th. We will not meet in August.
Motion to adjourn at 1:24pm made by Bonnie, seconded by Bobbie Jo. Motion carried 7-0.
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